MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION PROGRAM COUNCIL, HELD ON WEDNESDAY, March 7, 2007
PRESENT:  Diane Bates, Karen Jenkins, Ariane Pfenninger, John Pollock, Suriza van der Sandt, Simona Wright (Chair), Jennifer Wang

ABSENT:  Jennifer Hill, Patricia Wallace 

EXCUSED:  Arti Joshi, Anthony Lista

(Non-Members)

IN ATTENDANCE:   David Holmes, Bozena Leven 
NOT PRESENT:  Barbara Dammel, Beverly Kalinowski, Marianna Sullivan

1.  The minutes of the meeting held on February 7, 2006 were read and approved.

2.  After reviewing the proposal for HON 349: Cities and Sanctuaries of Ancient Greece, the IEPC unanimously voted to request the following from applicants prior to approving the proposal:  1) clarification of the budget, especially with considerations for a smaller group of students and only one faculty member; 2) explanation of why the Athens Center was selected as the host institution; and 3) a summary of the estimated actual costs to students (i.e., including airfare, dinners, and other expected incidental costs).  The committee also voiced concern that similarly priced faculty-led programs have been prohibitively expensive in the past for most students, and were thus unable to attract the minimum number of students required.
3.  The IEPC voted (seven for, one against) to add to the current IEPC Guidelines for Approval of Off-Campus Programs Led by TCNJ Faculty a statement that if the Office of Global Programs notifies the applicant that another faculty-led program in the same site has been approved or is in the application process, that the application must include a statement about what distinguishes the new program from others being proposed and/or previously existing programs.

4.  After reviewing the proposal for HON 347:  Paris Before the Great War, the IEPC voted unanimously to require resubmission of the application with the following changes:  1) clarification of the budget, especially with considerations for a smaller group of students and only one faculty member; 2) Explanation and discussion of study abroad component in cover letter and in syllabus that distinguishes the proposed course from an HON 347 course offered on campus; 3) Explanation of the contact hours for the academic component of the course beyond the 20 hours spent in Accent classrooms; 4) approval of the appropriate curriculum committee (see #5 below).
5.  Because the IEPC does not have the authority to oversee the academic content of courses submitted for faculty-led off-campus programs, the committee unanimously passed the following:  Previously existing courses that are modified to incorporate an off-campus component must be re-approved by the appropriate curriculum committee prior to submission to the IEPC.
6.  Karen Jenkins distributed the list of 107 TCNJ students who have applied to go abroad in Summer and Fall 2007.

7.  Simona Wright gave a brief update that the FIE proposal is coming along nicely and will hopefully be available by Summer 2008.  
8.  An explanation of the process for applying for faculty development opportunities with CIEE was tabled due to lack of time.  

9.  Simona Wright adjourned the meeting at 2:55 pm.
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